NEWAYGO COUNTY REPORT FOR APRIL 2023


This month we started a monthly ad in the local shopper’s guide inviting people to come to our meeting and we did have two visitors.  One had recently moved from Lavonia in Wayne County to Goodwell Township.  She was glad to find Democrats in the county as she had grown up in a city of thousand and a county of close to a million and now lives in a township with no cities and less than 500 residents.   She has culture shock !!


The other was a former Republican County Commissioner who was defeated by a democrat running as a republican.  After a few rude remarks he left the meeting.


We welcomed a speaker jessie Iliff-List who is the regional vice president of the Rural Caucus.

She brought a message that rural areas ARE important and OFTEN decide the outcome of state wide elections.  We need a voice in the democratic party and the Rural caucus is that voice.


In other business we are working on our Dinner August 12th at the John Graves Lodge (names for a Democratic County Commission Chairperson).


We discussed the monthly ad and how we can make our ad more forceful such as this month adding the need for gun control after the Nashville, Tennessee shooting.  We also purchased an ad in the Newaygo County Visitors Guide so people visiting will see there are Democrats here!


We purchased a sponsorship in the White Cloud Library  Pig Roost and even have our County Party Logo featured in their Newsletter!


We have begun a program to provide volunteer guides one day a week at the Heritage Museum of Newaygo County in Newaygo.  We will hold our meeting there next month as well.


Two months ago, Governor Whitmer sent out a list of appointments that are open and requested we consider applying.  One of our members did and Stan Opal now sits on the Board of Professional Engineers as the Public Member appointed by the Governor.  Our congratulations to Stan.


We are holding our first of four Texas Hold’Ems later this month.  

Dallas Dean

Chair

Newaygo County Democratic Party

